Meeting Notes

Behavioral Health Workgroup
Leadership Meeting
Meeting Summary

Wednesday, August 7, 2013
2:00pm-3:00pm
Harford County Health Department, Bel Air
Attendees: Terry Farrell, Beth Jones, Susan Kelly, Bari Klein, Sharon Lipford, Joe Ryan, Posie Thompson, Laura McIntosh
Conference Follow-Up
Susan reviewed the recommendations which were provided at the Embracing Change conference debriefing session on June 19, 2013 by Rod Bourn (HCC) and Ray Glab (trainer). Major recommendations included similar conferences 2-3 times per year, utilizing participants that expressed an interest in the Behavioral Health Workgroup at the conference to work on the top issues identified in the SWOT analysis and to hold a leadership training for county health leaders.  

Overall, the group felt that information is not being made available from the state regarding behavioral health integration often enough to be able to hold multiple conferences. Members were hopeful that an update could be provided when more information becomes available. 

The group discussed questions regarding integration they are hearing in the field: 

· Timeframe on when integration will take place?

· What license will be needed to practice? 

· Will existing counselors be grandfathered in? 

· Who will monitor the work and at what level? 

· How will this impact my job?


In terms of engaging conference participants, those who expressed interest via the evaluation have been invited to an introductory meeting on August 19, 2013 where Sharon Lipford and Susan Kelly will provide an overview of the State and Local Health Improvement Processes, relevant data and the Behavioral Health Workgroup’ s efforts to date. These individuals will be invited to join the workgroup, the LHIC e-newsletter list and attend the large Local Health Improvement Coalition meeting on October 8, 2013.
Regarding a leadership training, the training that HCC has offered to provide “Understanding Your Leadership Style” does not seem to be a fit for what be needed among agency managers in behavioral health. The training is also a full day (8 hours) and does not offer CEU’s.

​Local Health Action Plan
The group also reviewed the current version of the Local Health Action Plan and discussed potential next steps. 
A2: Explore ways to reduce ED visits for behavioral health conditions

· Beth and Terry have formed partnerships with the hospital, but agree more could be done in this area to avoid repeat admissions 

· Bari provided an overview on the Community Health Resources Commission grant that the Health Department recently received which will include hiring care coordinators that will link to clients in need of safety net services, including those in the hospital. In addition, the Health Department is the Assister organization for the county and is hiring staff to help people enroll in the Maryland Health Benefit Exchange. 

A4: Investigate ways to promote behavioral health screenings within primary care and urgent care practices

· Paula has been chairing a sub-committee focused on this initiative. This will continue to be one of the priorities of the workgroup in the upcoming year. 

B2: Increase community education on behavioral health

· An email was sent out this time last year to parents that Joe was working with to ask their opinion about substance abuse and mental health. The group is interested in disseminating this survey again, and plans to do so next spring when Joe will have another captive audience of parents. Joe also noted that the Maryland Youth Behavior Survey was conducted this past spring. This will provide first hand data from youth on substance use. For the first time the survey included a question on the use of prescription drugs. 

B3: Raise community awareness around prescription drug use

· Joe has worked to have a permanent drug collection box installed at the police barracks in Bel Air. This will be in place around the first of the year. National Drug Take Back will occur again in November and prescription drug turn-ins will be conducted at rotating firehouses the first Tuesday of each month. 
B4: Increase education on prescription drugs and behavioral health within schools

· Beth explained that “Target America” an exhibit from the Drug Enforcement Administration will be coming to the MD Science Center between February and June. Joe's office is paying for buses for 7th graders to attend. Beth plans to send parents and youth in her program.

B5: Investigate ways to promote recovery

· Beth shared that on September 26 the movie “Anonymous People” will be screened at HCC with a panel that includes the filmmaker/director and Keith Mills.

· Terry explained that the Mental Health Town Hall to be held next spring will focus on senior citizens.

The next Behavioral Health Workgroup meeting will be held September 24, 2013 at 9:30am. Topics to cover include: 

· Updated data

· Review of the Local Health Action Plan

· Review of the Opioid Prevention Action Plan 

· Discuss system delivery of care (no wrong door) and Health Care Reform 

Future meeting topic ideas: 

· A rep to talk about vivitrol – 30 day shot which prevents an individual from getting high

· Sunday Morning segment which aired 8/4 on heroin

· Naloxone awareness 
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